
Item 34 Appendix 2 

EXTRACT FROM THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE CHILDREN & YOUNG PEOPLE’S 
TRUST BOARD MEETING HELD ON 2 NOVEMBER 2009 

 

 
CHILDREN & YOUNG PEOPLE’S TRUST BOARD 

 
5.00PM 2 NOVEMBER 2009 

 
COUNCIL CHAMBER, HOVE TOWN HALL 

 

MINUTES 
 
 

Present:  Councillors: Brown (Chairman), Alford, Bennett and Fryer. 

 

Brighton & Hove Primary Care Trust: Dr Louise Hulton  
 
South Downs Health:  Andy Painton 
 
Non-Voting Co-optees: 
David Standing, Community & Voluntary Sector Forum  
Gail Gray, Community & Voluntary Sector Forum 
Andrew Jeffrey, Parent Forum 
Priya Rogers, Youth Counci 

 
Also in attendance: 
Alan Bedford, Independent Chair of LSCB 
 
Apologies: 
Councillor Pat Hawkes MBE  
Mo Marsh, South Downs Health 
Eleanor Davies (CYPT), Parent Forum 
Graham Bartlett, Sussex Police Authority 
Rose Suman, Youth Council 

 

 
 

32. BRIGHTON AND HOVE CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE’S PLAN 
 

32.1 The Board considered a report of the Director of Children’s Services 
concerning the final version of Brighton & Hove’s Children & Young People’s 
Plan 2009-12. The Plan addressed the requirement in the Children’s Plan 
Guidance 2009 to demonstrate how improvements in outcomes would be 
achieved through the integration of services, arrangements to safeguard and 
promote the welfare of children and arrangements for early intervention and 
preventative action (for copy see minute book).  

 
32.2 The Assistant Director, Strategic Commissioning and Governance, noted that 

the Plan was essentially what it was when it was presented at the last meeting 
of the Board in September 2009; however, following consultation with 
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partners, adjustments had been made to the previous draft. 
 

32.3 The Assistant Director further noted that there were minor errors in the final 
draft being considered at today’s meeting. He circulated an erratum at the 
meeting and indicated that those amendments would be made in the final 
document. He also advised that those amendments would not be changing 
the policy as presented (see appendix 2 to the minutes). 
 

32.4 Councillor Fryer noted the errata provided. She welcomed the addition of the 
issue of domestic violence on the Plan and noted that she would also like to 
see matters relating to boys also looked at and considered in such reports.   
 

32.5 The Independent Chair of the LSCB advised that this body had also 
contributed with comments, which had been incorporated in the Plan. He 
indicated that this exercise had been a good example of partnership work.  

 
32.6 The Assistant Director reported that, following all comments received, a full 

proof final version would be issued. 

 
32.7 RESOLVED - That, having considered the information and the reasons set 

out in the report, the Board agreed the following: 

 

(1)  That the Children and Young People’s Plan 2009-12 be approved; 

 

 (2) That with regard to (1) above, all partners would take the Children and 
Young People’s Plan 2009-12 through their respective governance 
arrangements for approval; and 

 
 (3) That the arrangements for publication and distribution set out in 

paragraph 3.6 of the report be agreed. 
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